
Main Event – June 28, 2018:
This Was The Worse Option?

IMG Credit: WWE

Main Event
Date: June 28, 2018
Location: Valley View Casino Center, San Diego, California
Commentators: Nigel McGuinness, Vic Joseph, Percy Watson

This show has started turning into a nice little way of reminding me of
what happened earlier in the week as most of it tends to go sailing out
of my head a day or two after the show is over. It’s quick, it’s to the
point, and while the original wresting isn’t great, it does things as
well as can be expected. In other words, this is what the show was
designed to do. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Chad Gable vs. Mike Kanellis

Gable wastes no time in reversing headlock takeovers and gets two off a
rollup. A very fast takedown sets up an armbar on Kanellis and a running
armdrag makes it even worse. Kanellis finally sends him throat first into
the middle rope for a breather and some running clotheslines in the
corner (with blown kisses) get two. The chinlock is broken up in all of
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three seconds and Gable knocks him to the floor for a running apron
cannonball. The fans are behind Gable here, even as he gets taken down
with a sitout Rock Bottom. A superkick knocks Gable into the corner but
Rolling Chaos Theory gives Gable the pin at 5:19.

Rating: C. Not a bad match here at all as Gable got to show off and
Kanellis gets to eat this week. Kanellis could go somewhere if he had a
gimmick other than being Maria’s husband, especially when Maria isn’t
around. Gable still has all the potential in the world but here he is on
Main Event while Jason Jordan got the big push but now is sitting on the
injured list because Heaven forbid the awesome American Alpha team got to
continue.

We look back at Alexa Bliss winning Money in the Bank and cashing in,
earning her complete destruction at the hands of Ronda Rousey, causing
Rousey to be suspended.

From Raw.

Here are Alexa and Mickie James to brag about Bliss getting the title
back and laugh off the idea of Rousey being a threat. Now Bliss gets to
face the big bully in Nia Jax, assuming Nia’s arm is healthy by then.
Bliss talks about how the mean girl overcame the pretty and popular one
because it works in Hollywood. This is the real world though and Bliss
knows how to overcome obstacles. She’s overcome Jax and Rousey and is
still champion so boo her all you want.

Cue Natalya to say the countdown is on because we’re 23 days away from
Rousey returning to deal with Bliss. That earns Natalya a lecture about
posting her whole life on social media, because that’s the appropriate
response here. Natalya isn’t done though, because she gets to face Bliss
right now.

Alexa Bliss vs. Natalya

Non-title and Natalya has Nia Jax in her corner. Joined in progress with
Bliss holding her in a bodyscissors before the moonsault knees to the
ribs get two. Some stomps to the back give Bliss two but both seconds
offer failed interference. Natalya uses the distraction to hit a discus



lariat, followed by the Sharpshooter for the tap at 4:07.

Rating: D. In theory this should go somewhere for Natalya, who is still
sniffing around the Rousey story, which could be a good idea for Rousey
down the line. I’m never a fan of the champing tapping clean like this
but it’s such a common practice to have a champion lose these days that
it’s not even worth getting upset about anymore.

From Raw again.

Sasha Banks/Bayley/Ember Moon vs. Riott Squad

Banks starts fast with the Meteora to Logan so it’s off to Liv vs. Moon.
Everything breaks down in a hurry and the Squad bails to the floor,
leaving Moon to dive onto Riott and Morgan. Back form a break with Banks
coming back in to clean house with clotheslines but Riott cuts her off
with a kick to the face. Bayley makes a save and everything breaks down
with Moon elbowing Logan in the face. Banks rolls Riott up for two but
has to knock Morgan off the apron, allowing Riott to small package Sasha
for the pin at 7:02.

Rating: D+. So you remember all those time where Bayley and Sasha can’t
get along and it’s been going on for about four months now? This is the
latest version. They really, really need to go somewhere with this
already because it’s gone on for so long already and the energy from the
whole thing is gone.

Post match Bayley snaps and beats the heck out of Sasha as the fans want
tables. Banks gets tossed into the steps twice and the fans cheer for
Bayley. The announcers treat this like a heel turn but Bayley is loudly
cheered and it’s the result of Banks stabbing her in the back over and
over. That doesn’t sound heel turnish to me.

From Smackdown.

Harper vs. Daniel Bryan

Bryan goes with the kicks in the corner to start but gets punched in the
face. They head outside with Harper getting the better of it, setting up
a neck crank back inside. A missed charge sends Harper outside again and



there’s the suicide dive, which is caught without much effort. Harper
drops him face first onto the announcers’ table and a big boot puts Bryan
over the barricade.

Back from a break with the swinging Boss Man Slam getting two on Bryan.
We hit the chinlock but Bryan jawbreaks his way to freedom, setting up
the corner dropkick. Bryan charges right into a Michinoku Driver for two
more though and Harper takes over one more time. Harper hits a dropkick
and takes Bryan up top but gets punched down. That means a tornado DDT
and the YES Kicks as Harper is in trouble. The YES Lock goes on but Rowan
comes in for the DQ at 13:07.

Rating: C. Bryan was fine here and that’s all this match needed to be.
You can find someone to team with him later on and Bryan vs. Miz can be a
big time match at Summerslam. If nothing else Bryan vs. either Brother
again is fine for a TV match and you can do the same thing with whoever
his partner is. The match was fine.

Post match the beatdown is on until Kane of all people comes out for the
save. Kane and Bryan clean house and the fans are very pleased. The TEAM
HELL NO chants start up and cue Paige to say that at Extreme Rules, HELL
NO is getting the Tag Team Title shot at the Bludgeon Brothers.

Breezango/Bobby Roode vs. Ascension/Curt Hawkins

What a random tag match. Viktor and Breezango start things off with a
surprising mention of the teams’ former friendship. We get a pose off for
a BOO/YAY off and now it’s off to Hawkins and Fandango for a dance off.
Hawkins wants Roode instead though and Roode throws him citations before
an atomic drop gives us the first major offense nearly two minutes in.

It’s back to Fandango for some right hands but Konnor comes in off a
blind tag as we take a break. Back with Konnor missing a charge in the
corner and the hot tag bringing in Roode to clean house on Hawkins.
Fandango hands Roode the cop hat so the Glorious DDT can finish Hawkins
at 7:55.

Rating: D. There’s not much you can do in an eight minute match when two
minutes are spent on posing/dancing and three and a half are in a



commercial. Hawkins’ losing streak is still amusing enough but I’m not
sure how long it’s going to last on the big shows. Roode continues to be
dying for a heel turn but that GLORIOUS is so over that I get why they’re
hesitant to pull the trigger. Ascension and Breezango….I’m sorry guys.

And from Raw to wrap it up.

Intercontinental Title: Dolph Ziggler vs. Seth Rollins

Rollins is challenging and, after Big Match Intros, wastes no time in
dropkicking Ziggler out to the floor. Some chops rock Ziggler and it’s
off to an early armbar as they have about half an hour if not more.
That’s broken up in a hurry and Ziggler hits his big jumping elbow for an
early two. A headlock keeps Rollins in trouble and the pace slows a good
bit. Rollins finally fights up and Ziggler bails to the floor, only to
have McIntyre fail as a shield.

A staredown with McIntyre takes us to a break. Back with Rollins holding
his knee and another chinlock keeping things slow. Rollins fights up and
sends him into the corner for a breather and both guys are down. Ziggler
backdrops him over the top to further the knee injury but Seth is back up
for stereo crossbodies. Rollins’ knee is fine enough for a Sling Blade
but McIntyre offers a distraction. That’s enough for an ejection,
allowing Rollins to suicide dive onto both of them.

Back in and Ziggler crotches him on top for two and we take another
break. We come back again with Rollins hitting the Ripcord Knee but
Ziggler gets his foot on the rope. They fight to the apron where a DDT
knocks Rollins senseless with the announcers declaring it over. Do they
really think we buy lines like that anymore? Rollins knees him down again
for a close two but gets caught on top.

Ziggler gets shoved down and the frog splash gets another close two and
the fans are losing their minds. The Stomp and the Zig Zag both miss and
Ziggler’s rollup with tights gets two. Now the Zig Zag connects for two
and Ziggler is stunned. They head up top again and Rollins tries a
superplex to the floor but has to settle for the superplex into the
Falcon Arrow for an even closer two instead with McIntyre pulling the
referee out for the DQ at 27:38.



Rating: B. And so, it’s going to continue, likely in some form of gimmick
match at Extreme Rules. As usual, I would rather be seeing McIntyre in
Ziggler’s spot but for some reason he’s just there as muscle and not even
bothering to put him in the ring more often than not. As long as this
leads to McIntyre dropping Ziggler and either winning the title or moving
on to bigger and better things, everything will be fine. Just get Ziggler
away from the spotlight already.

As for the match, it was much better after the second break but that
first half was just filling time that the match really didn’t need to
have. I would always prefer a hot seventeen minute match over a twenty
seven minute match where about half of it feels like a waste of time. The
ending didn’t help things either, but some of those near falls were
great.

Post match the beatdown is on until Roman Reigns makes the save. A
Superman Punch puts McIntyre back on the floor to end the show.

Overall Rating: C+. The Intercontinental Title match helped, even though
they only showed about five minutes and the post match stuff. I liked
that Kanellis vs. Gable match far more than I expected to and it’s always
nice to have a surprise. Raw wasn’t great this week but they did a good
job of cutting away the bad stuff to give us a nice show, which is where
this show can be rather successful.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
paperback edition of the NXT The Full Sail Years Volume III
(also available as an e-book) from Amazon. Check out the
information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2018/05/25/new-book-nxt-the-full
-sail-years-from-dallas-to-new-orleans/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:



http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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